
Canadian Parents for French Halifax Peninsula & Mainland 

South Chapter 

Saturday, May 13, 2023 at 10:30pm 

Agenda for Virtual Annual General Meeting 

Introductions: 

Regrets:  

1, Call to Order / Approval of Agenda. 

2. Approval of Minutes from the previous AGM held on April 26, 2022. 

3. Approve President’s Report / Approve Treasurer’s Report / Nominations for Chapter VP, 

Treasurer and Members-At-Large 

4. July 2023 Camp Chocolat Update: 

1. Rebecca: Q & A about our various French camps in Nova Scotia and Camp Registration if 

your child is not yet registered for camp. 

5. We sponsored the Gregg LeRock virtual “Au Canada Project and Concert” for the students at 

Ecole LeMarchant St. Thomas School at the end of June 2022. Half of the funding for this 

project was as a result of submitting a proposal to National CPF for a “Dream Activity” and 

winning a raffle during National Volunteer Week called: “The Value of One Can Be the Power of 

Many! Chapter/Team Activity Raffle”. CPF-NS provided the other half of the funding. Thank you 

to National and to our Branch for supporting this project. 

6. We are looking for a potential candidate for the CPF African Nova Scotian Scholarship of 

$1,000 at Ste. Anne University. Action: I will contact Josee Gauvin with regards to identifying a 

possible candidate. 

7. Five Scholarships of $250 each will be awarded at the end June at the Citadel (4) and JL Ilsley 

(1) High School graduations. 

8. Fundraising Activities: The annual Blue Nose 10km Scholarship Fundraiser which took place 

on May 22, 2022 raised $270.00. My annual Birthday Fundraiser in May of 2022 for the 

scholarships raised $200. A virtual Scentsy Scholarship Fundraiser in March 2023 raised $27.98. 



The total raised for the scholarships was: $497.98. Bravo and a big thank you to all who helped 

and donated for this worth cause! 

Joan is registered again for the Bluenose Marathon 10Km GoodLife Fitness Event in May and 

will be asking for sponsors in support of the Scholarship Fund. Bailey Ross will be joining Joan to 

do the 10Km in an effort to help with the fundraising for the scholarships. Thank you Bailey. 

9. Joan was recently named Volunteer of the Year for the Halifax Regional Municipality. She has 

also been named Volunteer of the Year for the province of Nova Scotia. Congratulations for 

receiving these special honours and recognition. So well deserved!! 

10. New Business with regards to “Recruitment” Action - The recipients of the 5 scholarships 

will be requested to acknowledge their scholarships’ and in an effort to recruit will be asked to 

volunteer for our chapter. 

11. Correspondence 

12. Adjournment 

 


